
2013 TRO Amendment 2 

Dear Andy, 

With regards to the changes to parking restrictions indicated in the above document I fully support 

the statements from Edenbridge Town Council received by you on 02.12.14 and 27.01.15. 

One area which particularly concerns me is Main Road, Marlpit Hill. The map provided shows an 

extension of double yellow lines on the western side of the road which stretches to opposite a 

junction on the eastern side. The only junction in that position is with Swan Lane. Any other opening 

which may have existed was built over many years ago when the terrace of flats was built.  

Assuming that the fault lies in a map which by the printed acknowledgement is 15 years out of date, 

it is necessary to take into account the need for parking generated by all the new development.  

As a very frequent user of the road, I do not find that the existing parking arrangements cause any 

problems, possibly a momentary wait should a large vehicle be approaching but two-way car traffic 

is no problem. The hatched area south of what is labelled PO on the map has in general been 

respected allowing ample access for the Stables and Firs Lodge. Certainly there is no need for 

parking restriction to extend beyond existing hatched area. 

The corner protection for the Brownings is sensible ard reflects what I have always believed is the 

guidance given in the Highway Code. 

Please will you bring these comments to the attention of JTB, as Chairman’s duties may well 

preclude me from attending the committee. 

Thank you 

Cllr Jill Davison 
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Andy Bracey

From:

Sent: 21 January 2015 14:15

To: Andy Bracey

Subject: Re: Double Yellow Lines along Main Road, Edenbridge.

WE WERE NOT CONTACTED BY LETTER!!! We might be elderly but we are not senile, stupid or dishonest. If I say we 

had no letter, we had no letter. 

 

We do not read the local paper!! 

 

My husband’s mobility is limited so we don’t walk around the area; we walk out of Firs Lodge driveway. get into our 

car and go, so we would not have seen lamppost notices. 

 

Of all the residents along this stretch of Main Road we are probably the ones who will be most SERIOUSLY affected 

by the yellow lines.  Where would you suggest we put our car? We cannot walk 300yards every time we leave, or 

return to our property. 

 

This will make our £500,000 house unliveable in by us - and may well seriously devalue it, if not make it unsaleable!! 

This is an area with very limited public transport so cars are essential and no-one is going to buy a property if they 

have to leave their cars several hundred yards away. I assume that residents along The Row are to have their on 

road parking protected. Our parking needs are just as necessary and important. I bet we pay double the council tax 

they do? 

 

When we moved here we knew we were told we would only be able to park outside in the road. Our house does 

have a small integral garage but its size and shape make it too small to house a family size car (237 cm wide).  

Parking in the road fifteen years ago was easy and NO restrictions were ever envisaged. It wasn’t until Sevenoaks 

council allowed the flats opposite to be built  that the problems started. Now that so many residents from the flats 

park along our sideI agree that it is dangerous  - but it seems unfair that we should suffer for lack of forward thinking 

when permission was granted. I did warn them! 

 

[You say that the resident in Firs Lodge is responsible for this? I am sure she is. She has an agenda and does 

everything she can to make our life difficult) 

  

We don’t know what to do? Who can we turn to? This isn’t just an irritation it is very serious and life changing and 

we are sick with worry! 

 

h 

 

 

 

> On 21 Jan 2015, at 13:07, Andy Bracey <Andy.Bracey@sevenoaks.gov.uk> wrote: 

>  

>  

>  

> I am sorry that you seem to have missed the consultation on changes to the parking arrangements in Main Road, 

Edenbridge. However, the formal consultation on the proposed change to parking restrictions was done in 

accordance with (and in excess of) the statutory requirements, running from 13th November to 7th December 2014. 

>  

> The purpose of the change immediately outside Firs Lodge is to prevent parking where it affects visibility for traffic 

emerging from that access, and to re-inforce the advice in the Highway Code and to prevent parking in the hatched 

area. I have attached a copy of the plan that was sent out as part of the consultation for your reference. 

>  



2

> This was at the request of residents who complained of parking at the end of the run of parking bays in front of the 

former Post Office, and just to the south of the Firs Lodge access. 

>  

> The consultation consisted of; 

> - Letters sent to all the residential properties in the area, including Firs Lodge and The Stables on 12th November 

last year, inviting comments or objections. 

> - Notices placed on-street, the nearest to your property being placed on a lamp column directly opposite No.17 

The Row, and the notices were checked every week for the duration of the consultation. 

> - Advertisements placed in the local newspaper that normally carries planning and parking notices (Sevenoaks 

Chronicle) 

>  

> We had a number of responses to the consultation, including some from those not directly contacted by letter. 

>  

> The proposals and the responses received during the consultation are to be considered by the Sevenoaks Joint 

Transportation Board in March, who will decide whether to implement the proposals or not. 

>  

> Once the Board has decided whether the restrictions are to be implemented (or not) we will inform residents of 

the outcome. 

>  

>  

> Andy Bracey FIHE 

> Senior Engineer, Traffic & Parking 

> Sevenoaks District Council, Argyle Road, Sevenoaks, Kent TN13 1HG 

> Tel: 01732 227000 

> Email: andy.bracey@sevenoaks.gov.uk 

> Online: www.sevenoaks.gov.uk 

>  

>  

> -----Original Message----- 

> From:  

> Sent: 19 January 2015 16:06 

> To: Andy Bracey 

> Subject: Double Yellow Lines along Main Road, Edenbridge. 

>  

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

>  

> Dear Mr Bracey 

>  

>  

> It has just, today, come to our notice that double yellow lines are proposed, along the West side (our side) of Main 

Road. 

>  

> The notice informing of this was attached to a pole, 200/300 yards from the entrance to our house, where we 

never have cause to walk. 

>  

> As we received no correspondence, through the post; we had until today, no knowledge of the proposals, so were 

unable to supply comments or objections by December 7th 2014! 

>  
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> We may be worrying unnecessarily as, at this time, we have no idea of the exact position and extent of the lines - 

but we fear the worst!! 

>  

> Draconian deeds mean that, although our house appears to be SURROUNDED by masses of off road parking, this 

land belongs wholly to Firs Lodge and even stopping on it, let alone parking, is legally denied to us. 

> We bought our house, fifteen years ago, knowing that the only parking option for us, and any visitors we might 

have, was to park in the street in front of Firs Lodge. At that time there were no lines and no envisaged problem. 

Owners of The Stables had always parked there. Since then, persons from the flats opposite also park there, even 

though they have parking behind. This was a fear I had, when I objected to the building of the block several years 

ago. 

>  

> If the double yellow lines are to extend along the west side of Main Road, in FRONT of Firs Lodge, my 82 year old 

husband will suddenly have nowhere to park his car! Nor will our daughter for that matter nor any work men who 

may need to come to our property, or delivery persons. 

>  

> As you might imagine we are immensely concerned by this possibility, so would be grateful for a communication 

from you as soon as possible. 

> I telephoned Sevenoaks Parking Team but no-one was able to give me any information. 

>  

> If our fears are justified, we are appalled! We feel that we should have been contacted personally, to ensure that 

something that will affect our lives so seriously, was brought to our attention! 

>  

> Yours faithfully 

>  

>  

>  

>  

>  

>  

>  

>  

>  

> [Follow SDC_newsdesk on Twitter]<http://www.twitter.com/SDC_newsdesk>   [Follow on Facebook] 

<http://www.facebook.com/pages/Sevenoaks-District-Council-Official/203387983122762>      [Follow on Pinterest] 

<http://pinterest.com/sdcouncil/>    [Find us on LinkedIn] <http://www.linkedin.com/company/106565> 

> - Save money on your gas and electricity bills with our free and impartial energy comparison service Sevenoaks 

Switch and Save 

> - We value your feedback, comment online on the service you receive from us: Click here to 

comment<http://www.surveymonkey.com/s/Customer_survey_sevenoaks> 

>  

>  

> This email may contain privileged/confidential information. It is intended solely for the person to whom it is 

addressed. If you are not the intended recipient you may not copy, deliver or disclose the content of this message to 

anyone. In such case please destroy/delete the message immediately and notify the sender by reply email. Opinions, 

conclusions and other information in this message that do not relate to the official business of Sevenoaks District 

Council shall be understood as neither given nor endorsed by the Council. All email communications sent to or from 

Sevenoaks District Council may be subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance with relevant legislation. 

>  

> Visit the Council at WWW.SEVENOAKS.GOV.UK<http://www.sevenoaks.gov.uk> 

> <Edenbridge - Main Road & Brownings A - 260614.pdf> 

 




